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4 May 2009
The Chairman and the Members of the CDM Executive Board
c/o UNFCC Secretariat

P.O. Box 260124
D-53153 Bonn

Germany
Dear Madam/Sir: 

RE:  Public call on CDM Strategic Improvements
We welcome the Executive Board’s subject call.  In response, below are suggestions for consideration:

1. Validation timeline and Global Stakeholder Consultation (GSC). Some of the designated operating entities (DOEs) do not begin the validation process prior to completion of the GSC process. This introduces substantial delays in the CDM project cycle. It has been noted that hardly any comments are received from Parties and global stakeholders. There should be a provision either for making GSC optional or for DOEs to immediately start validation while GSC is ongoing. In view of this, the time for which the PDD is launched for comments can be cut down drastically (from 8 or 4 weeks to 2 weeks). 
2. Validation timeline: DOE and project proponent (PP) feedback/ response time limit and channels of communication with UNFCCC Secretariat. Many DOEs take a long time to provide the feedback from desk reviews, site visits, etc. They also take long citing review by head quarter based reviewers. Time limits should be introduced and channel for communicating any delays with the Secretariat should be established. Reciprocally, the PP should also respond to corrective action request (CAR), clarification (CL) raised by the DOE in stipulated time. If long time is required, it will be conveyed to the DOE with appropriate justification immediately. The PP should report on the completion of the response regularly.

3. Local Stakeholder Process Standards. The local stakeholder process, the documentation, timing, reporting etc. should be standardized. 

4. Standards/ Templates for Investment Analysis. Standards/templates for investment analysis should be published. This could be in the form of excel models and non obligatory best practice PDD for each methodology.

5. PDD Revisions. Unless there are major and material changes affecting the project, the DOE should not request revision of version of the PDD to the latest one.

6. Standard Monitoring Report (MR). Standardize the monitoring report format – As on date there is no standard format for the MR. This leads to each PP reporting different aspects which lead to non uniformity and different response from DOE.

7. Database of CDM /EB Review Comments. Constructing a database of review comments in UNFCCC website will help PPs/consultants prepare good-quality PDDs and study lessons from the past reviewed projects during both registration and issuance process. Although the review comments have been already made public in the website and VVM manual serves as a standard to PPs/consultants/DOEs, it would be good if the list of previous reviews are compiled in more organized way, e.g., by methodology/project type or by section of PDD. Aside from helping ensure the consistency of review comments by EB/RITs, said proposed database will enable PPs/consultants have easy access to review comments and a guide/checkpoints of PDD preparation and further CDM processing.

Please let us know if you have any questions/clarifications. Thank you very much. 

Sincerely yours,

Jiwan Acharya

Climate Change Specialist (Energy)

Sustainable Infrastructure Division

Regional and Sustainable Development Department

Asian Development Bank
Tel (632) 632-6207, Fax (632) 636 2198

jacharya@adb.org 
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